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Newsletter 34            Week beginning 20th June 2019 

EVERY SECOND COUNTS 
Respectful. Resilient. Resourceful. Reflective. Responsible. Ready. 

IN THE NEWS 
Marchants Hill 
At the time of printing, most of Year 6 are on their residential in Surrey (due home on 
Friday afternoon). Mrs Amran and I joined them for the day on Wednesday, taking Mrs 
Gilmore to meet  Miss Moss and Mrs Sparrow and stay for the rest of the week. Their 
PGL group leader, Owen, reported to me that they are the most enthusiastic, brave and 
well-behaved group he has ever instructed! What a wonderful report. They certainly 
demonstrated this during the rock climbing (in the pouring rain) and rifle shooting on 
Wednesday! They are having a whale of a time! I would also like to give a special 
mention to the Year 6s who have been in school this week too. They have been brilliant, 
helpful and a joy to be around, embracing all that they have done. Well done all! 

CELEBRATE 
 

Montgomerie Mentions: Scarlett, Jackson, Hudson, Jaxon, Harry, Danielle,Class 3, Hallie-

Mae, Aaron, Tiami, Jessica, Harry, Sebastian, Nazihah, Isabella, Alfie, Chloe, Kodie, Maysa, 
Joahua, Billy, Jonathan, Keyanna 

VIP Lunchers:  Kian and Leila 

3PR Winners: Year 1 and Year 6 

ATTENDANCE 
 
The national expectation for attendance is 96%. The government has clarified the position regarding the 
term ‘regular’ attendance. It means children must be in school EVERY DAY. Every second counts at 
Montgomerie. We must  work together to improve attendance and punctuality even more.  
 

EYFS 91.33% Below national 

Class 1 95.00% Below national 

Class 2 94.64% Below national 

Class 3 95.33% Below national 

Class 4 97.24% Above national 

Class 5 88.28% Below national 

Class 6 98.67% Above national 
Whole School to 
date 95.63% Below national 

Weekly Average 94.53% Below national 

 

Class 
6 

MORE NEWS 
Year 3 performance 
The whole of Class 3 performed their Cliffs Pavilion songs to their parents on Monday. 
Well done Class 3, I know that everyone is very proud of you. 
Reminders for up and coming events 
On Friday 28th June, our Summer Inflatables afternoon will be taking place – starting at 
3.30pm. On the morning of Wednesday 3rd July, our Sports Day followed by family picnic 
will be held – Mrs Moore will send out further details in due course. Districts Sports are 
taking place in the afternoon of Tuesday 9th July at The Deanes. 

Have a wonderful weekend all! Enjoy the sunshine! 
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